City Hall
601 4th Avenue E.
Olympia, WA 98501
360-753-8244

City Council

Approval of Interlocal Agreement with State of
Washington Parks & Recreation for Harbor
Patrol Funding

Agenda Date: 12/11/2012
Agenda Item Number: 4.E
File Number:12-0769

Type: contract Version: 1  Status: Passed

Agenda Item:
Approval of Interlocal Agreement with State of Washington Parks & Recreation for Harbor Patrol Funding

Issue:
Funding for Harbor Patrol boating safety program.

Committee Recommendation:
Not referred to a committee.

City Manager’s Recommendation:
Move to approve the interlocal agreement and authorize the mayor to sign on behalf of the City.

Staff Contact:
Laura Wohl, Administrative Services Manager, Olympia Police Department, 360.753.8214

Presenter(s):
None - Consent item

Background and Analysis:

The Washington State Parks and Recreation Department (“State Parks”) has offered to enter into an
agreement with the City to provide funds for operation of the City’s boating safety program (Harbor Patrol)
from July 1, 2012 through June 30, 2013. The agreement calls for State Parks to reimburse the City for
services including vessel inspections, boating safety education, marine patrol and enforcement of boating
laws. The funding is based on a reimbursement model, and the Police Department expects that all of the
available funds will be utilized during the course of the agreement.

The Police Department’s Harbor Patrol has performed marine law enforcement and boating safety tasks for
the City for more than 25 years, and it is currently staffed by more than 30 community volunteers. Other
than for administration and supervision provided by the Police Department’s Patrol Division, the Harbor
Patrol currently relies entirely on the funds provided by State Parks for its support. The funding provided
by this agreement is essential to continued operation of the program.

The City Attorney’s office has reviewed the agreement and approved it as to form.
Neighborhood/Community Interests (if known):

None known.
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Options:

Option 1: Approve and authorize the Mayor to sign the 2012-2013 boating safety program intergovernmental
agreement with the Washington State Parks and Recreation Department. This would permit the City to
continue to enforce marine laws and conduct boater safety and boater education activities and would allow
the continued operation of a valuable community volunteer program.

Option 2: Do not approve the 2012-2013 boating safety program intergovernmental agreement with the
Washington State Parks and Recreation Department. This option would require the City to discontinue the
Harbor Patrol program. Without the Harbor Patrol program, the City’s ability to enforce marine laws and
conduct boater safety and education activities would be eliminated. In addition, a very successful, long-
standing community volunteer effort to be discontinued.

Financial Impact:
$13,000 of revenue
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